OSHIKUKU TOWN COUNCIL

Tel: +264 65 254719 Fax: +264 65 254718 229 – 231 Iipumbu Tshilongo Road PO Box 5070 OSHIKUKU

Enquiries: Ms. A. Ileka

04 August 2021

Mr. Gunther Stubenrauch Stubenrauch Planning Consultants P.O Box 41404 Windhoek

Dear Mr. Stubenrauch

SUBJECT: CLOSING OF VARIOUS PUBLIC OPEN SPACES IN OSHIKUKU EXTENSION 4

- 1. This letter serves to inform you that Council has during its ordinary meeting held on the 24^{th} June 2021 resolved to close various public open spaces in Oshikuku Extension 4 as per the Council resolution: *ORD* 06 24/06/2021 05-7.
- 2. Council is therefore hereby requesting you to attend to the following,
 - Closing of public open space, erf 1558 and rezone into residential with subsequent subdivision into portion A and Reminder.
 - Closing of public open space, erf 1560 and rezone into residential with subsequent subdivision into portion A and Reminder.
 - Closing of public open space, erf 1557 and rezone into residential with subsequent subdivision into portion A and Reminder.
- 3. Kindly carry out these development applications on behalf of Council behalf in terms of Section 105 (2) of the Urban and regional Planning Act, 2018 (Act No. 5 of 2018).
- 4. Your usual co-operation is highly appreciated.

Yours sincerely,

PO Box 5070
Oshikuku

Lucas Amushembe
Chief Executive Officer

Tel 065 254 719
Fax 065 254 718

CHECUTIVE OFFICE